
For many this was their first time of taking part in such a 
competition and they should all be incredibly proud of 
themselves.  The girls play improved enormously in each 
match culminating in a win in their final match of the day.  
Congratulations to them all.  Thank you to Mr Webster and 
Miss Taylor for kindly accompanying the students. 
 

Myself and my Senior Leadership Team welcomed Year 8 
students and their parents/carers to a Year 8 Curriculum 
Evening on Thursday.  Thank you to all those who kindly 
attended; we hope those who attended found it informative. 
 

Many of you may recall that earlier in the year, Sydney won 
the regional final of the Jack Petchey ‘Speak Out’ Challenge.  
We were delighted on Wednesday to receive the news that 
Sydney has made the final, having competed online in the 
recent semi-final.  We are all so incredibly proud of her and 
cannot believe that a Southchurch student, for the second 
year in a row, has made it through from 30,000 young people 
across London and Essex to be one of only 15 speakers to 
reach the final.  It is an incredible achievement.  I know, I for 
one, am already looking forward to attending the final on 8 
July.   A huge thank you to Miss Neil for her fantastic support 
and organisation of the ‘Speak Out’ Challenge this academic 
year. 
 

A group of students recently took part in The Southend 
Respect Project which is run in conjunction with Essex Boys 
& Girls Club.  They began by taking part in a day of outdoor 
activities at Layer Marney Outdoor Centre, Colchester, and 
then attended an 8-week course.  The culmination of the 
project for some would be the opportunity to attend a week 
long residential in Wales.  Well, I am delighted, that two of 
those taking part from Southchurch High were afforded the 
opportunity of attending the residential in Wales recently 
namely Sienna and Charlie.  The reports that we received on 
these two students were amazing and we are all so incredibly 
proud of them both.  I would like to formally acknowledge 
the school’s thanks to the Essex Boys & Girls Club for 
providing this incredible opportunity for our students. 
 

You will have been sent a letter today by email setting out 
our expectations of all our students and your support with 
these expectations as parents/carers is paramount.   
 

Two of our staff team have started their maternity leave and 
we wish both Miss Neil and Mrs Friday all the very best in the 
coming weeks. 
 

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and 
your families a good half term break and we look forward to 
welcoming the students back to school on Monday, 3 June 
for what promises to be a very busy few weeks leading up to 
the end of the academic year! 
 

Mrs Airoll 
Headteacher 
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Issue number: 1 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

Another busy week of GCSEs for our Year 11 students this 
week as they sat their English Literature Paper 2 in the 
morning followed by Sports Science and Media Studies 
students sitting their respective exams in the afternoon on 
Monday; Tuesday, Enterprise & Marketing students sat their 
exam in the morning with students taking Child 
Development and Computer Science Paper 2 in the 
afternoon; Wednesday they all sat their Physics Paper 1 in 
the morning; Thursday, their English Language Paper 1 in 
the morning followed by Film Studies students sitting their 
Paper 2 in the afternoon and then this morning, Friday, 
students have sat their French Writing examination.  Upon 
our return from the half term break they shall be sitting their 
Maths Calculator exam on Monday morning with History 
students sitting their exam in the afternoon; Wednesday 
Geography and Business Studies students will be sitting 
their exam in the morning and afternoon respectively; 
English Language takes place for all Year 11s on Thursday 
and they will also all sit their Biology Paper 2 exam in the 
afternoon on Friday. 
 

You will be aware from my message in last week’s Parent 
Newsletter that Miss Waite kindly accompanied our Sports 
Leaders students on Friday to a second day of kindly 
assisting at a Quads Kids primary school sporting event at 
Garons.  Our Sports Leaders are 15 Year 9 students who are 
taking part in the programme with Miss Waite.  These 
students represented the school incredibly well, so much so 
that these Sports Leaders have been asked if they would, 
once again, kindly assist at another primary school event on 
11 June.  We are extremely proud of all of them as they 
should be of themselves! 
 

Southchurch High was fortunate to be selected to 
participate in the Youth Sports Trust’s programme called 
‘Beyond the Baseline’.  Students participating in the project 
have had the opportunity to work on a tennis-based project 
developing their tennis skills but also gaining valuable skills 
such as teamwork, communication and leadership.  
Students took part in their final session on Tuesday and I 
would like to extend our enormous thanks to Miss Waite for 
organising and supporting this programme for those 
students who took part. 
 

On Wednesday, our Year 9 and 10 SEND students attended 
their final session of the Mentoring Progressive project 
when they were presented with their certificates for having 
completed the project.  A huge thank you to Mrs Friday for 
the support of this project and also our students, who all 
benefitted enormously. 
 

On Thursday a group of U13 girls took part in the ‘Chance to 
Compete’ competition at Orsett & Thurrock Cricket Club.   
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Science 
 

Our Year 8 students have been continuing their 
photosynthesis topic and this week they were looking at a 
limiting factor and light intensity. 

 

 

 

 

 

We are thrilled to announce that, for the second year in a 

row, a Southchurch student has made it through to the 

Grand Final of the Jack Petchey Speak Out Challenge!  
 

After placing 1st at the Southend and Rochford regional 

final in April, Sydney has now made it through the semi-

finals and has been selected as one of the Grand Finalists. 

This means she is considered to be in the top 15 speakers 

out of 30,000 young people across London and Essex who 

took part in the challenge.   
 

We are looking forward to cheering her on at the Grand 

Final in July, which will be held in one of London’s West 

End theatres. Well done Sydney – we are all so proud!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

Key Dates 
 
 

27 - 31 May Half Term Holiday 

3 June Students return to school 

7 June Southchurch Pride Event 

13 - 14 June Year 10 Classic trip to Oxford 

21 June Year 9 Outdoor Activity Centre trip 
to Mersea 
 

27 June Termly Parent Forum 
6.00pm 
 

28 June Year 7 Tower of London trip 

2 July Southchurch Culture Event 

12 July Sports Day 

19 July Last day of term 
Students finish at 1.00pm 
 

        

 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

                                                         

                     

  

                                    

         

     

        

            

          

        

       

      

            

         

            

        

       

        

           

    

    

           

       

         

         

  

        

             

            

      

         

      

          

 

     

            

   

             

            

     

          

    

          

    

 

         

       

            

           

           

           

       

          

 

             

     

            

        

          

        

           

       

         

         

           

            

     

       

                                                          

                          

                                              

                       



Tate Modern Trip 
 

Some of our Year 8 students had the opportunity to visit the 

Tate Modern last week and view a collection of art works by 

“The Expressionists” such as Wassily Kandinsky, Robert 

Delaunay, Gabrielle Munter, August Macke and Maria 

Frank-Marc.  
 

The weather was glorious, so we couldn’t miss out on a small 

London Southbank walk from St Paul’s Cathedral, to the 

famous Millennium Bridge in Harry Potter films. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  



 

  



iPayimpact Account 
 

We're happy to announce that parents and guardians can 

now access their online payments account with 

iPayimpact school payment app!  
 

Lightning-fast, hassle-free school payments right from the 

palm of your hand! With the new iPayimpact app, 

managing your child's school purchases has never been 

easier. Here's why we're loving the new iPayimpact app: 
 

✅ Hassle-free transactions 
 

✅ Lightning-fast payments 
 
 

✅ Convenient payment options such as Apple and 

Google Pay 
 

✅ Manage all school purchases in one place 

 

✅ Check your live cashless balance anytime, anywhere 
 

✅ Easy management from desktop, tablet, or mobile app 
 

Whether it's topping up lunch accounts or paying for trips, 

events, or clubs, iPayimpact has you covered! 
 

Download the iPayimpact app today and simplify your 

school-related purchases!  
 

With iPayimpact, you can easily manage school purchases 

from your desktop, tablet, or mobile app. For registered 

parents, you can access iPayimpact via: 
 

• Download app from Apple Store:  

iPayimpact – Apps on Apple Store  

• Download app from Google Store:  

iPayimpact - Apps on Google Play  

• Website: www.ipayimpact.co.uk  

To register for iPayimpact, please get in touch with 

the school directly. 

 

 

 

This year we are fortunate enough to have prom dresses 

and a few suits donated to us for anyone that is struggling 

financially. 
 

We also have an offer of hair styling on the day for 6 - 10 

students who might need assistance. 
 

Please, if you would like help with any aspect of the prom, 

just let us know by contacting Ms Tower via email: 

ltower@southchurchschool.com or by telephone: 

01702 900754. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Car Boot Sale 

  

            

         

         

           

                                       

                               
                  

                 

                       
                          

https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/ipayimpact/id6451316543?platform=iphone
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.ipayimpact.android
mailto:ltower@southchurchschool.com


 

 

  

NEWS & UPDATES             May 2024 

Year 11  

Apprenticeship 
Vacancies  

Hairdressing   

Light Vehicle  

Beauty  

Mechanical, Electrical and 

Trim (MET) – Tesla  

Business Administration  

Dental Nurse  

ASK Italian – Hospitality 

Supervisor  

Carpentry and General 

Building 

Customer 

Service/Administration 

Web Developer  

Engineering 

Learning Support Assistant  

Customer Service – Estate 

Agent 

Business Administration  

Commissioning Apprentice – 

Southend City Council  

Chef  

Customer Service 

Marketing 

IT Support – School   

Sales Executive   

  

Did you miss the live Tesco webinar?  You can 

catch up by watching the recording now!  

The webinar gives an overview of the retail 

apprenticeship programme, and explores why Tesco are 

committed to helping young people to get a strong start 

in life.  

Discover practical examples and first-hand advice on 

the application process, how to prepare and what 

support is provided. 

Click here to watch  

https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000229189
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000237642
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000244514
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000213652
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000213652
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000212282
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000242036
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000219767
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000219767
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000244012
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000244012
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000248784
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000248784
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000249719
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000248366
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000250014
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000252207
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000252207
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000228636
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000251129
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000251129
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000252039
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000252695
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000239456
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000232700
https://www.findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk/apprenticeship/1000251675
https://vimeo.com/946497994


 


